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Project Abstract: 
Provide a Class III Cultural Resource Inventory of the proposed underground 
electrical cable route, to parallel the existing powerline pole route (700 
feet long). 
            a.   The survey will be conducted using metal detectors, walking 
parallel transects along the length of the right-of-way for up to 5 meters on 
either side of the centerline (the existing powerline poles) for the route.  
All metal detector "hits" will be excavated to determine their origin 
(historic or modern metal artifacts).  Once "hits" are made along the 
transects, detailed metal detecting will be conducted in the vicinity, to 
completely record all metal around each locality. 
             b.   Once historic artifacts are identified, their precise 
location will be mapped with a transit or total station (depending on 
availability) to examine the spatial relationships of the located artifacts.  
This survey procedure should result in locating all historic artifacts (and 
their spatial relationships) that would be impacted by the subsurface 
trenching for the electric line. 
             c.   Any subsurface features that might be revealed during the 
field project will be investigated to determine their origin and function. 
Provide for an archaeological monitor of the actual trenching for the 
powerline, to make sure no subsurface features still are present within the 
project area. 
 
Outcomes with completion dates: 
a.   map showing spatial relationships of all historic artifacts recovered, 
relative to the project centerline, existing powerpoles, and other modern and 
historic features in the vicinity.  The mapping will be coordinated with the 
existing archaeological grid established at Fort Laramie National Historic 
Site in 1994 and used consistently since then on all archaeological projects.
b.   end of field work report summarizing the field findings. 
c.   final project report to be submitted after curation, cataloging, and 
analysis of the recovered artifacts. 
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